
  

 

HIGHLIGHTS IN THIS ISSUE 

Final Medal Testing……………………………….2 

2018/2019 State Program Fee Increase………..3 

Medal Test Results April-May…………………...4 

4-H Sheep Progress Show…………………….5-6 

Market Lamb Health……………………………….7 

Newcastle Disease Information…………………8 

Kern County 4-H Rifle Match…………………….9 

Kern County 4-H Fireworks Booth……………..9 

Countywide Position Nomination Info…...10-11 

State Events for 4-H………………………...12-15 

Fair Show Box/Dog Project Meetings………..16 

Treasurer/Secretary Book………………….17-20 

Record Books………………………………...21-22 

2018 Kern County Fair Information……….23-24 

Links You Can Use!.....................................25-26   

 

 

 

 

Would you like your club featured in next 
month’s newsletter? 

Do you have a photo for the newsletter? 
E-mail event info & photos to 

 cekern@ucdavis.edu 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE! 
Articles/photos for the next issue of  

The 4-H Network  

must be received by June 20th 

Kern County 4-H 

1031 S. Mt. Vernon Avenue 

Bakersfield CA 93307-2851 

Phone:  661-868-6200 

  Fax: 661-868-6208  

or cekern@ucdavis.edu  

 

 

*Meeting is at the UC Extension Office, 1031 S. Mt. Vernon Avenue, Bakersfield, CA  

Wheelchair accessible.  Please contact UCCE Kern at 661-868-6200 if any special accommoda-

tions. Individuals who need to request an ADA accommodation in order to participate in 4 -H 

sponsored events and activities can contact your local 4-H Office to complete a 4-H ADA 

Accommodation Request Form:   http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/153972.docx 

July 2018 

The University of California, Division of Agriculture and Natural Resources (UC ANR) prohibits discrimination  against or harassment of any person in any of its programs or activities on the basis of race, 
color, national origin, religion, sex, gender, gender expression, gender identity, pregnancy (which includes pregnancy, childbirth, and medical conditions related to pregnancy or childbirth), physical or 
mental disability, medical condition (cancer-related or genetic characteristics), genetic information (including family medical history), ancestry, marital status, age, sexual orientation, citizenship, status 
as a protected veteran or service in the uniformed services (as defined by the Uniformed Services Employment and Reemployment Rights Act of 1994 [USERRA]), as well as state military and naval 
service.UC ANR policy prohibits retaliation against any employee or person in any of its programs or activities for bringing a complaint of discrimination or harassment. UC ANR policy also prohibits 
retaliation against a person who assists someone with a complaint of discrimination or harassment, or participates in any manner in an investigation or resolution of a complaint of discrimination or 
harassment. Retaliation includes threats, intimidation, reprisals, and/or adverse actions related to any of its programs or activities. UC ANR is an Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer. All 
qualified applicants will receive consideration for employment and/or participation in any of its programs or activities without regard to race, color, religion, sex, national origin, disability, age or 
protected veteran status. University policy is intended to be consistent with the provisions of applicable State and Federal laws.  Inquiries regarding the University’s equal employment opportunity 
policies may be directed to: John I. Sims, Affirmative Action Compliance Officer and Title IX Officer, University of California, Agriculture and Natural Resources, 2801 Second Street, Davis, CA 95618, (530) 
750-1397. Email:jsims@ucanr.edu.Website: http://ucanr.edu/sites/anrstaff/Diversity/Affirmative_Action/.  

2 California 4-H State Field Day, UC Davis Campus  

5 Final Medal Testing - 6:00 pm 
Sue McKinney 

661-868-6235 

9 Rifle Match at Five Dogs Range 
Orville Andrews 

661-201-0708 

23 
Sheep Progress Show  

Kern County Fairgrounds 

See pages 5 and 6 

for details 

*25 Horse Leader Meeting - 6:30 pm 
Kimberly Hill 

661-747-8990 

*26 Leader Council - 7:00 pm 
Jeanne Walford 

661-831-1639 

June 2018 

1 
2018-2019 Program Year Membership re-enrollment 

due - $54 for Youth and $18 for adult volunteers 
 

1-4 Kern County Fireworks Booth - Volunteers needed 
Teresa Andrews 

661-979-1003 

4 4th of July Holiday - UCCE Office Closed  

*17 Budget/Calendar Planning Meeting - 6:00 p.m. 
Sue McKinney 

661-868-6235 

*18 
Record Books, Secretary Books and Treasurer Books 

Due for County Judging/Club Year End Awards Due 

Sue McKinney 

661-868-6235 

*21 
County Record Book, Secretary Books and Treasurer 

Books Judging - 9:00 a.m. 

Sue McKinney 

661-868-6235 

*23 Horse Leader Meeting - 6:30 pm 
Kimberly Hill 

661-747-8990 

*24 Leader Council - 7:00 pm 
Jeanne Walford 

661-831-1639 

mailto::cekern@ucdavis.edu
mailto:jsims@ucanr.edu
http://ucanr.edu/sites/anrstaff/Diversity/Affirmative_Action/
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Final Medal Testing for this Year 

The Final Medal Testing of this year will be Tuesday, June 5th at 6:00 pm at the 4-H office.  

This is your last chance to pass that test and earn a medal for your hat before the year is 

done.  Please remember you may only pass one level per project per year. You may take a 

maximum of three tests at one event if time permits.  Seniors in their last year may take 

more than three tests and may pass more than one level per year. 

Most all testing that was done so far this year has been scored, recorded and the results 

have been published in the newsletter.   

We still have a number of projects in which no tests have been written and a few that 

could use silver and gold tests.  If you would like to help in this process, please call or 

email me.  If you could come up with just a question or two, it would be most helpful.  

Missing projects include: Community Pride/Service, Beginning 4-H, Citizenship and Lead-

ership Development.  Leathercraft and Food Preservation both need silver and gold tests.  

Study guides are also needed. 

 

Thank you, 

Sue McKinney 

661 868-6235 

lsmckinney@ucanr.edu 
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2018-2019 State Program Fee Increase 

Dear 4-H Families, 

4-H is the first and largest youth development organization in the world, and for over 100 
years has been preparing young people ages 5 to 19 with the skills they need to lead for a 
lifetime.  The University of California, Division of Agriculture and Natural Resources adminis-
ters 4-H and provides significant support to cover operational costs, including funding for 
nearly half of all county-based staff positions and all Advisor positions.  
 
Annual program fees paid by members and volunteers help support fundamental services, 
including insurance, program development, resources, events, required online systems, and 
staff to sustain and enhance exceptional programming for nearly 92,400 members and 
13,500 adult volunteers.  
 
Over the next five years, state program fees are projected to increase to cover increased 
costs for program operations. For the 2018-2019 program year, starting July 1, 2018, fees 
will be $54 for youth and $18 for adult volunteers.  We believe that 4-H should be accessible 
to everyone and, therefore, fee waivers will continue to be available for qualifying families 
(contact the local County 4-H Office for more information). 4-H is still relatively inexpensive 
compared to other youth activities such as youth football or soccer (which start at several 
hundred dollars a season). And, youth who participate in 4-H are likely to excel in school, 
participate and be interested in science, make more healthy choices, contribute to their 
communities and thrive today and in the future. The lifelong benefits are priceless! 
 
The State 4-H Office will continue to raise funds to help alleviate projected increases and  
develop new revenue streams to support 4-H in order to keep costs as low as possible for 
families.       

RE-ENROLLMENT FOR ALL 4-H MEMBERS AND LEADERS IS JULY 1ST  
All members must enroll online and pay fees to club leader  
Members may use the 4-H Kiosk computer to enroll online at the 4-H office  
2018-2019 Program Fee Update: Starting July 1, 2018  
Membership Fees will be $54 for Youth and $18 for adult volunteers 
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MARKET LAMB HEALTH 

 

The state veterinarian has been informed that some market lamb youth have been using an unapproved product 

(melatonin) in project animals. Please share the information below widely so we can stop this ILLEGAL activity. 

Although melatonin is available over the counter as a sleep aid/regulator for humans, it is classified as a dietary 

supplement and therefore not approved by the Food and Drug Administration (FDA). The FDA does not approve 

or license dietary supplements; it only tests them for safety (no contaminants, etc.).  

Melatonin is a hormone. It is approved for use in food animals in other countries, but in the U.S., it is only ap-

proved for use in mink “to accelerate the fur priming cycle.” See the info below from the FDA site; it specifically 

says “do not use in food-producing animals.” 

Because melatonin is not approved for use in food animals in the U.S., no withholding times have been estab-

lished for it. This means the residue tolerance level is ZERO. The Food Animal Residue Avoidance Database says 

no recommendations can be made regarding withholding times to achieve zero residue in animals that have 

been treated with this hormone.  

Do not confuse this issue with extra-label drug use (ELDU). ELDU is permissible under the guidance of a farm’s 

veterinarian in specific circumstances (details at https://www.fda.gov/AnimalVeterinary/

GuidanceComplianceEnforcement/ActsRulesRegulations/ucm085377.htm). A critical aspect of ELDU: “it is lim-

ited to circumstances when the health of an animal is threatened, or suffering or death may result from failure to 

treat. This means extra- label use to enhance production is not permitted.” Uninformed or unscrupulous sheep 

producers use melatonin to enhance wool/hair growth and to calm excitable animals; these are production is-

sues (and “show animal” production issues at that), not health issues, so this use does not fall under legal ELDU. 

Additionally, ELDU only pertains to medications approved by the FDA for animals or humans; melatonin is not 

approved by the FDA. For a comprehensive and up-to-date resource of FDA-approved medications, see https://

animaldrugsatfda.fda.gov/adafda/views/#/search.  

 

Summary 

·     Melatonin is not approved for use in food animals in the U.S. 

·     Using melatonin in food animals violates federal food safety regulations 

·     Using melatonin never qualifies for legal extra-label drug use 

·     Penalties and incarceration are possible when food safety regulations are violated 

·     It is critical for food animal producers to use credible sources to thoroughly investigate the legality of    

       any products they use in or on their livestock  

·     Use of unapproved medications threatens the reputation of all youth-grown food animal products, risks   

       exclusion of youth market animals from processing plants, and endangers the future of youth livestock   

       market sales 
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KERN COUNTY 4-H RIFLE MATCH  
Saturday, June 9, 2018  

8:00 a.m. at Five Dogs Range  
 

The 2018 Kern County 4-H Rifle Match will be held Saturday, June 9, 2018 at Five Dogs Range in Woody, 

CA. The match is open to Kern County 4-H members who are enrolled in the rifle project and who have ex-

perience firing a .22 caliber small bore rifle. Check in time is at 8:00 a.m. For more information contact Or-

ville Andrews at (661) 201-0708. Deadline for registration is Friday, June 1, 2018 and you must register for 

the event online. Visit this link to register: 

https://ucanr.edu/survey/survey.cfm?surveynumber=24614  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KERN COUNTY 4-H FIREWORKS BOOTH!! 

   July 1st through July 4th 

13011 Stockdale Highway 

(Sonic Shopping Center)  

Clubs are required to work 2-3 hour shifts.  

Must be 18 and over to work. 

Please call Teresa Andrews at 661-979-1003  

to schedule shifts. 

https://ucanr.edu/survey/survey.cfm?surveynumber=24614
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Handbook For New Families NEW!  

This guide was developed to help new families understand the 4-H program. Please share a copy of this with new families in 

your club. If you have feedback for updates to this guide, please submit them to Sue McKinney at  

lsmckinney@ucdavis.edu or call 661-868-6235.       http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/271860.pdf  

  
 
Save 15% at JOANN and support 4-H at the same time! 

  
JOANN is supporting 4-H with a rewards "card" that gives holders 15% off their total 
in-store and online purchases!  
A minimum of 2.5% of every eligible transaction is donated to 4-H.  
Two ways to sign up: 
1. Sign up online at http://www.joann.com/4-H/ 
2. Download the free JOANN app on your mobile device. Go to "More" and select     
    "Loyalty Programs". 

ttp://4h.uca  Save 15% at JOANN and support 4-H at the same time! 

California 4-H State Horse Classic 
 
Murieta Equestrian Center in Rancho Murieta, CA 
June 27 - July 1, 2018 
Registration now open!! 

Early Bird Entry Deadline May 1, 2018 

Important Information 

This year, the Equine Planning Committee has decided to use a new registration program, Horse Showing.com for Horse Classic 

registrations. Unfortunately, we cannot change the class cost to the early bird cost of $15. If you register by the Early Bird Dead-

line, the cost of each class is $15 and not $20. In order to fix this correction, there are a few options. You may: 

·     Adjust the amount owed on your payment to reflect the $15/class (Ex. 5 classes @ $20=100; adjust     
      to 5 classes @ $15=$75) 
·     Pay the total amount due. The committee will adjust the amount and issue a refund no later than the    
      conclusion of Horse Classic 
·     The refund amount can be used towards a purchase of Horse Classic Shirt, Hat, or donation. 
 
We apologize for any convenience this may have caused. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Shauna Bond, Show 
Manager, or Jessica Bautista, State 4-H Liason. 
 
 
For more event information, please visit the CA 4-H Horse Classic website or you may contact: 
 
·     Show Manager: Shauna Bond, hangemhigh3@gmail.com, 530-260-3277  
 
·     State 4-H Liason: Jessica Bautista, jbautista@ucanr.edu, 530-750-1341 

http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/271860.pdf
mailto:lsmckinney@ucdavis.edu
http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/271860.pdf
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001icNTlH3wc_Yp0qEFhhb60i9FPmlUV8AW-3hCupq_qprnsB4k6GsSaJq-58QDe07zOrnqzvMH6bLNFtzPJC8dzIrMkhsMZhfRUS0BmyUq9EQBSD0_ykyYMzIvph3AY6FGJlwMOVq9ka7ASmbo5WHcoA==&c=8eEZZ1ulelOLRMaEeufXEdU8y3JXsCLRR6ueCHSkq8mbHKWUa1TsEg==&ch=eCma9O4EDfxeb
http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/271860.pdf
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Shop 4-H for California! 

Thanks to the California 4-H Foundation, we are now signed up for an affiliate program with Shop 4-H, the National 4-H shop-
ping site. Items include t-shirts, curriculum, incentive items and more.  
When you purchase anything using our link, 5% of your purchase will be returned to California 4-H!  

 

 

4-H Animal Science Symposium 
June 19 - 20, 2018 
Davis, CA 
 
The 4-H Animal Science Symposium is a train-the-trainer professional development conference with educational sessions on  
animal welfare and animal health led by specialists on animal welfare, animal health, and species-specific issues. 
  

Who should attend 
4-H staff, key 4-H adult volunteers, 4-H teen youth and Future Farmers of America (FFA) supervisors/teachers. 
 

4-H Animal Science Symposium event page 
 
 
 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001c5IRf4PGjtWwWFEjYz_0q0LshdGUEn6hinTMBanpuilWtBd50PuZv599hSen715eKWIWqALGujS_-6QqJDsPtcKmvlHW8LbKtFYyEHLoNGtYBfQ8ugs17x8cCEuzO60YJwAT1D53dnkJrW_C5S-t5g==&c=SdL1XejXcuj3ZOh3silbVyKqf3ZADBn39Hosct4quS5weHtz6CrKLg==&ch=k_ZhfNQpQEPV1
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001c5IRf4PGjtWwWFEjYz_0q0LshdGUEn6hinTMBanpuilWtBd50PuZv599hSen715et4f7SiE7xjqaZoW4r_gtwrHcg2zvDQLEy-LJG8ckmHbDO9t4zvbxpSfci0dsts8eSkhOw1PzSEtp8D7Ij39vhEzjwrNtbUcQFNuLDE9rwns=&c=SdL1XejXcuj3ZOh3silbVyKqf3ZADBn39Hosct4quS5weHtz6CrKL
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018zqH8x0yxkgk0timmAcWsrX22BrWP5v01cGM6mUazJKIQZrz2FQWDddj-3Hgz7OTDsSjotj7K5yorEnV0JrYxIZOexd_4s1ff1oNTSs8Hbm5kGIhh0GfFr3d6wk9OpiON1gKe3rmJvsFr1CMnj6JardUE48mdeU4ZO68MBY0izw=&c=65YdZViWE0F3idgBuap84X5FfYJ6PJTiR1vqq6w2ZfkXdL9iVQklA
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What to Put in Your Show Box  

Some of the Kern County 4-H project chairs 

have put together lists of items that should 

be in a 4-H members show box when at the 

fair or other exhibitions. We have lists for the 

horse project, the dairy goat project, the dog 

project and beef project. To view the lists you 

can visit the link below under the heading 

“Miscellaneous Kern County Fair Resources”: 

http://cekern.ucanr.edu/

Youth_Development/4-H_Events/ 

Information regarding CDFA Antimicrobial Use 

& Stewardship Educational Materials for Youth 

Agriculture. Please share as needed.  

  

A message from Roselle Busch, DVM: 

  

We are writing to inform you of the educational ma-

terials the Antimicrobial Use & Stewardship program 

has developed to ease the transition into compliance 

with the new legislative requirements surrounding 

antibiotic use in livestock. We prioritized this Guid-

ance in order to make it available before fair season 

starts in earnest. These resources may answer ques-

tions and provide guidance for forming a relationship 

with a veterinarian as a youth agriculture group in-

stead of an individual. The documents below, but 

may also be found on our website (https://

www.cdfa.ca.gov/ahfss/AUS/

AnimalHealth.html) under the Veterinarian-Client-

Relationship (VCPR) panel. We hope you find these 

materials useful and if so, distribute them to your in-

terested constituents. Thank you. 

  

CDFA_Youth_Ag_VCPR_Authorization 

  

CDFA_Youth_Ag_VCPR_Model 

  

  

Roselle Busch, DVM 
Veterinarian Specialist 
Antimicrobial Use and Stewardship 
California Department of Food & Agriculture 
916.576.0304 | phone 
916.900.5373 | fax 
roselle.busch@cdfa.ca.gov 
https://www.cdfa.ca.gov/ahfss/AUS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi everyone!   

4-H Dog Project Meetings will resume in July 

starting on the 5th. We will meet every Thursday 

and on the 26th we will have a Progress show of 

our own to see where we are and do Fair  

entries.  August information to follow. 

And please feel free to call me on my cell with any 

questions or concerns.  Record Books that require 

my signature should be done early..you may not 

catch me in June!! 

  

Claudia Burk home 393-1914 cell 303-8343 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Me5P7T9y6SDFMsi0_7wyI0of3vwExv1UBmQ9c-A3GEcjBlxLDeRoZPt-c11e6sn0uQW0RNAsGLnxC-92KEtu11Zrys372healoimkIGNk_FECYjb2pS90j6G4RUyn6M2Asp9OWPoA2yiRjMsaDgQBwVpFHHgC5dDz6H2VZ4XG0ELjvlEMJJzHxaerlNrQrTx&c=zkBZBp8MFPIqijIUDdl_zDM1-Kgb07SRm
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Me5P7T9y6SDFMsi0_7wyI0of3vwExv1UBmQ9c-A3GEcjBlxLDeRoZPt-c11e6sn0uQW0RNAsGLnxC-92KEtu11Zrys372healoimkIGNk_FECYjb2pS90j6G4RUyn6M2Asp9OWPoA2yiRjMsaDgQBwVpFHHgC5dDz6H2VZ4XG0ELjvlEMJJzHxaerlNrQrTx&c=zkBZBp8MFPIqijIUDdl_zDM1-Kgb07SRm
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Me5P7T9y6SDFMsi0_7wyI0of3vwExv1UBmQ9c-A3GEcjBlxLDeRoZPt-c11e6sn0uQW0RNAsGLnxC-92KEtu11Zrys372healoimkIGNk_FECYjb2pS90j6G4RUyn6M2Asp9OWPoA2yiRjMsaDgQBwVpFHHgC5dDz6H2VZ4XG0ELjvlEMJJzHxaerlNrQrTx&c=zkBZBp8MFPIqijIUDdl_zDM1-Kgb07SRm
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Me5P7T9y6SDFMsi0_7wyI0of3vwExv1UBmQ9c-A3GEcjBlxLDeRoZPt-c11e6sn0tkV42ujM3mhQ2l1zczBY9x182xUwyR_dxMM-iOv_A8_x9gamqfCEvI2tCfw9JKh5dfzaeffCWgl-iEacmyYPuD65aUNE66D6&c=zkBZBp8MFPIqijIUDdl_zDM1-Kgb07SRmnUSATMkpF-VB3kGBx5q3Q==&ch=GtYsy
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Me5P7T9y6SDFMsi0_7wyI0of3vwExv1UBmQ9c-A3GEcjBlxLDeRoZPt-c11e6sn06l6kW-T67ST9MxsIQiDF2UHMrhn9G-cBJMRUCzTsqq0I7bd1oalwVJ3hAAm36S6lDUitEnshxiiE69TcFg2r9GwHnK7UY6SY&c=zkBZBp8MFPIqijIUDdl_zDM1-Kgb07SRmnUSATMkpF-VB3kGBx5q3Q==&ch=GtYsy
mailto:roselle.busch@cdfa.ca.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Me5P7T9y6SDFMsi0_7wyI0of3vwExv1UBmQ9c-A3GEcjBlxLDeRoZPt-c11e6sn0NpgBPWyHJ18u8KLHRC985RcOE1DYhU59OufI5BRVHOPq9NblZiA1wV07lHosqFr4m5GLZdgUIRnHjthxPsnuabV7sSts63yD&c=zkBZBp8MFPIqijIUDdl_zDM1-Kgb07SRmnUSATMkpF-VB3kGBx5q3Q==&ch=GtYsy
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Kern County 4-H Club Treasurer Book 

                           Judging Guidelines 

All club Treasurer Books must be submitted to the Cooperative Extension Office for review,  
whether or not they are being considered for competition. If you would like to have your  

Treasurer’s Book judged, include a copy of the Club Treasurer Book Judging Form along with 
the book when you turn it in. Be sure to have it as the first page of the book. The Treasurer’s 
book must contain a completed 4-H Club Peer Review Report and a 4-H Year-End Peer Review 

Checklist. You may use a standard ACCO-type folder or a three ring binder. Use dividers be-
tween sections. The Treasurer’s Book is to be organized as follows: 

 
4-H Club Peer Review Report (Form 8.5) 

 (http://www.ca4h.org/files/19876.pdf) 

Year-End Peer Review Checklist (Form 8.6) 

(http://www.ca4h.org/files/19877.pdf) 

Annual Financial Report (Form 6.3) 

(http://www.ca4h.org/files/23114.pdf) 

Monthly Ledger Reports (Form 8.1) 

(http://ww.ca4h.org/files/23115.pdf) 

Annual Inventory Report (http://www.ca4h.org/files/19875.pdf) 

      4-H Club Budget (http://www.ca4h.org/files/23117.pdf) 

(Optional) Reconciliation Statement on Outstanding Checks 

The book may be typed or handwritten. Use the Club Treasurer Book Judging Sheet as a guide 

when preparing your book. 

 

http://www.ca4h.org/files/19876.pdf
http://www.ca4h.org/files/19877.pdf
http://www.ca4h.org/files/23114.pdf
http://ww.ca4h.org/files/23115.pdf
http://www.ca4h.org/files/19875.pdf
http://www.ca4h.org/files/23117.pdf
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Updated Leader Orientation  

 

For New Leaders, please visit the link below 

New 4-H Volunteer Leaders 

 

For Returning Leaders, please visit the link below 

Returning 4-H Volunteer Leaders 

 

Food Safety Training Available ONLINE! 

The State 4-H Office requires that every club have at 

least one 4-H leader trained in Food Safety.  The more 

leaders in your club that are certified, the more con-

venient it is for your club. It is required that a certified 

volunteer is to be present at all bake sales/food 

booths to make sure proper food safety guidelines are 

handled.  Food Safety trainings are available anytime 

online!  Please visit the website below, and use the 

provided sign-in/user information: 

Website: http://ucanr.edu/sites/MISKIS/ 

 

 

 

 

 

  

KERN COUNTY 4-H IS ON FACEBOOK! 

Kern County 4-H is on Facebook!  You can search for 

us:  Kern County 4-H and ‘like’ us!  We will post 

updates, important event reminders, announce-

ments—all sorts of important things!  It’s the best 

way to keep up-to-date!   

4-H WEBSITES 

http://cekern.ucdavis.edu/Youth_Development/ 

http://www.areyouintoit.com 

http://www.fourhcouncil.edu 

http://www.4-h.org/fourweb 

http://www.ca4h.org 

4-H ENROLLMENT WEBSITE 

https://california.4honline.com 

4-H VOLUNTEER WEBSITE 

http://ucanr.org/4-hvolunteers/ 

 

                         

 

            LINKS YOU CAN USE! 

4-H uniform page 
http://4h.ucanr.edu/About/Uniform/ 
 
California 4-H Uniform Guidelines 
http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/216262.pdf 
 
Leslie Carman 4-H Supplies 
http://www.4hsupplies.com/ 
 
California 4-H Branding Toolkit 
http://4h.ucanr.edu/Resources/
Branding_Toolkit/ 
 
California 4-H Dress Guidelines 
http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/210170.pdf 
 

http://ucanr.edu/p/59021
http://cekern.ucanr.edu/Youth_Development/Becoming_a_4-H_Leader/Returning_Leaders/
http://ucanr.edu/sites/MISKIS/
http://www.areyouintoit.com/
http://www.fourhcouncil.edu/
http://www.4-h.org/fourweb
http://www.ca4h.org/
https://california.4honline.com/
http://ucanr.org/4-hvolunteers/
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